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Sponsor(s): Senators Swecker, Doumit, Finkbeiner, Morton, Prentice,
Johnson, Schmidt, Honeyford and Haugen

Brief Description: Implementing the federal permit requirements for
municipal separate storm sewer system permits. Revised for 1st
Substitute: Creating a process to implement the federal permit
requirements for municipal separate storm sewer system permits.

SB 5645 - DIGEST

(SEE ALSO PROPOSED 1ST SUB)

Finds that municipal separate storm sewer system permits are
required for certain municipalities under the federal water
pollution control act. While these programs provide numerous
environmental and public health benefits, they also burden
municipalities and their businesses and citizens with many costs
and liabilities.

Finds that municipal separate storm sewer systems are distinct
from other storm sewer systems such as industrial storm sewer
systems and construction site storm water disposal systems because
they consist of complex, widely dispersed conveyance networks that
drain public roads and other key elements of infrastructure;
include numerous inlets and outfalls that can be difficult to
locate and maintain; and intermittently and unpredictably receive
large volumes of diffuse storm water that may be polluted by a wide
variety of substances directly or indirectly produced by various
activities of the public at large.

Sets forth criteria in this act for development of municipal
separate storm sewer system permits under the state’s delegated
authority to administer the federal municipal storm sewer system
permit program and under the applicable waste discharge permit
provisions of chapter 90.48 RCW.


